
January 11, 2022 

 

Greetings, Southcoast Colleagues. 

 

In this Bulletin, you will find the following: 

 

• UPDATED Hospital Visitation Policy: No visitors permitted, effective 

Weds. January 12 

 

• UPDATED Outpatient Visitation Policy, one visitor permitted (when 

necessary), effective Weds. January 12 

 

• Submitting vaccine card specifying booster shot 

 

• REMINDER: Updated Information on COVID-19 Hub 

 

• REMINDER: COVID-19 CBL deadline Jan. 15 

 

• STATUS REPORT: COVID-19 cases 

 

Please scroll through the entire Bulletin for these updates, and be sure to 

visit Southcoast’s COVID-19 Employee Hub.  

 

Thank you. 
 

 
 

UPDATED Visitation Policy: No visitors permitted, effective Weds. 

January 12 

 

Because of the increase in COVID cases in our hospitals, and for the health 

and safety of all patients, staff, and visitors, visitors will not be permitted in our 

https://www.southcoast.org/covid-staff-hub/#_blank


emergency departments and inpatient units (with some exceptions) until further 

notice. This temporary revised policy is effective Wednesday, January 12.   

 

Please view and adhere to the following: 

 

  
 

https://www.southcoast.org/southcoast-health-updated-visitation-policy/


Visiting Hours & Visitor Policies Southcoast Health are updated on 

Southcoast.org as changes are made.   

 
 

UPDATED Outpatient Visitation Policy, effective Weds. January 12 

 

• One visitor per patient, when necessary. Exception for newborn visits. 

 

• No visitors with COVID symptoms: fever or chills, cough, shortness of 

breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new 

loss of taste or smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or 

vomiting, diarrhea. 

 

• No visitors who have returned from international or cruise travel without a 

negative test per CDC recommendations: 

+ Fully vaccinated individuals should be tested within 3 – 5 days after 

travel.  

+ In addition, for individuals not fully vaccinated, an additional 

recommendation is to self-quarantine for a full 5 days after travel. 

 
 

Submitting vaccine card specifying booster shot  

 

If you have received a COVID-19 booster OUTSIDE of a Southcoast vaccine 

clinic, please send a copy of your vaccine card or other type of vaccination 

proof to vaccineverification@southcoast.org. 

 
 

REMINDER: Recently posted information on COVID-19 Hub 

 

As a reminder, if you have not read it yet, the January 6 COVID-19 Bulletin 

clarified and simplified the Return to Work (RTW) algorithm to address 

questions about exposure, clearance to work and COVID testing. 

 

To coincide with the Bulletin, the following documents have been updated and 

are posted on the COVID-19 Hub.  

 

• Return to Work Decision Algorithm for Asymptomatic Employees 1/11/22 

 

• Return to Work Decision Algorithm for Symptomatic Employees 1/6/22 

 

https://www.southcoast.org/southcoast-health-updated-visitation-policy/
mailto:vaccineverification@southcoast.org
https://www.southcoast.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/COVID-19-Bulletin-January-06-2022.pdf
https://www.southcoast.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Return-to-Work-Decision-Algorithm-for-Asymptomatic-Employee_1.11.2022.pdf
https://www.southcoast.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Return-to-Work-Decision-Algorithm-for-Symptomatic-Employee_1.6.2022.pdf


• FAQ – Exposure, testing and return to work (RTW) for healthcare 

workers – Updated 01/11/2022 

 
 

REMINDER: COVID-19 Update CBL must be completed by all employees 

and medical staff by Jan. 15 

 

As a reminder, all Southcoast employees and medical staff are required to 

complete the COVID-19 Update: Infection Prevention CBL on LEARNMore 

by January 15, 2022. The CBL is a review of current COVID-19 information 

with links to current policies and recommendations.   

 

You can access LEARNMore via the link below or through the intranet. 

 

COVID-19 Update: Infection Prevention CBL via LEARNMore 

 

Please call Infection Prevention x35497 or the Command Center x35801 with 

any questions.  

 
 

STATUS REPORT: COVID-19 cases 

 

As of this evening, we have 160 patients who have tested positive for 

COVID-19 hospitalized across our system – with 19 positive cases in ICU. In 

addition, we have 30 PUI hospitalized across our system – with no PUI in 

ICU.  

 

COVID-19 daily dashboards, generated by the Southcoast Analytics Team, 

are available here. 

 
 

Thank you, and be well. 
 

 

https://www.southcoast.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/COVID-19-Testing-and-Return-to-Work-FAQ-01-11-22-FINAL.pdf
https://www.southcoast.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/COVID-19-Testing-and-Return-to-Work-FAQ-01-11-22-FINAL.pdf
https://www.southcoast.org/learnmoreapp
http://sitemaker.southcoast.org/sitemaker/websitefiles/siteone77655/documents/root/Documents/Infection%20Control/COVID-19/COVID%20Dashboard%20-%20AM.pdf#_blank

